

Preparing Students for Success

Dr. Robert Petersen

DATE:

February 1, 2024

TO:

Weber School District Board of Education, Superintendent Gina Butters, Assistant

Superintendent Clyde Moore and Assistant Superintendent David Hales

FROM:

Dr. Robert D. Petersen, Business Administrator

SUBJECT:

APPROVAL OF INTER-LOCAL AGREEMENT WITH WEST HAVEN CITY FOR THE USE AND

MAINTENANCE OF THE GYMNASIUM OF ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

When building the new Elementary School in West Haven, an agreement was made with West Haven City to build the gym larger to accommodate their afterhours recreation program.

West Haven City has agreed to fund the construction costs of the extra square footage and on-going maintenance costs of the added space. The details of these costs, and the use of this space is outlined in the attached agreement.

Agreements like this are not without precedent for the district. For example, with the construction of the South Junior High replacement, the gym was made much bigger to accommodate South Ogden City's recreation program. A similar inter-local agreement was entered into with the municipality. It was a very beneficial partnership.

At the upcoming February 7, 2024 Board meeting, you will be asked to approve this interlocal agreement.

If you have any questions, feel free to contact me at 801-476-7841 or drop me an email at rpetersen@wsd.net